April 2025

Dear Friends,

April was great for soul winning but also brought some heartache. 1,103 were saved
in preaching services in the main church we started in Mexico City and 675 Baptized!
An additional 105,395 were saved in street meetings and 2,876 Baptized!

We had some great meetings in South America with great numbers of people saved
and Baptized! We will be working next month also in Vietnam, Laos, and Cambodia.
Please pray for our safety and for our children and grandchildren. Things are getting
more dangerous.

Benjamin Santiz is a graduate of our Bible College. He and his wife Maria Esther and
little daughter Selef Madai started a Church in Oxchuc, Chiapas Mexico. The church
has grown to 70 but they are constantly threatened by catholic fanatics with death.
Last week their house was set on fire we believe by their neighbors and their little
baby girl was burned to death. Maria Esther the mother was badly burned trying to
save her.

Please pray for them. They have lost everything. If anyone reading this would like to
help them please let me know. Please pray for our Churches in Ecuador also. A great

persecution has started against some of our churches.

Thank you for your prayers and support! None of this work is possible without you!
We love and appreciate you very much!

In Christ,

<evin g%

7421 Marbach Road - San Antonio, TX - 78227 - 1701 | ON - 52 (55) 5632 - 6966 | kevintwynne@yahoo.com
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